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June 27, 2018 
 
Mr. Kelly Mendenhall 
Director, Regulatory and Pricing 
Dominion Energy Utah 
333 S State Street 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145 

 
 
 
 

 
Re:    Dominion Energy Utah’s Replacement Infrastructure 2018 Annual Plan and Budget; 

Docket No. 17-057-25 
 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall: 
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed the May 16, 2018 filing by Dominion 
Energy Utah (Dominion) of updates relating to its Infrastructure Rate Adjustment Mechanism 
Pilot Program (Filing). The Filing was made pursuant to paragraph 22.b of the Partial Settlement 
Stipulation (Stipulation) approved by the PSC on February 21, 2014 in Docket No. 13-057-05. 

 
The PSC also reviewed the June 22, 2018 action request response filed by the Division of 

Public Utilities (DPU). The DPU concludes Dominion has materially met the requirements of the 
Stipulation and identifies no apparent material changes. Therefore, the DPU recommends the 
PSC acknowledge Dominion’s compliance with paragraph 22 of the Stipulation.  

 
Based on the PSC’s review of the Filing and the DPU’s comments, the PSC 

acknowledges that Dominion’s Filing complies with the requirements of paragraph 22.b of the 
Stipulation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#303115 


